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The Encinitas Library is once again reorganizing the team after LT I William Carleton transferred to La Mesa 

Branch to a full-time position, and LT II Hsuan Hsuan Wu retired. We wish them both the best on their new 

paths. Their job made a significant impact here, and they will be truly missed. Thank you for your valuable 

contributions! In addition to our library programs, October will also be busy with professional development. 

Youth Services librarians will be attending the SERRA Youth Services Conference at the San Diego Public 

Central Library. 

 

The conclusion of the Summer Learning Program was a big success! On August 3, 

Hullabaloo hosted a children’s concert with 200 patrons in attendance! The San 

Diego County Library (SDCL) Collection Development Team has communicated 

that the Kid’s Collection will be growing (in some areas duplicating) over the next 5 

years, and accommodations are being made now for the expansion. This will require 

increasing shelving with the purchase of additional gondolas and study spaces for 

children. Staff are looking to purchase additional AWE computer stations, teen 

internet computers and study tables. The future of the library is in the hands of the next generation and it is 

important to invest in welcoming family spaces for all. Encinitas 4 Equality tutoring resumes in September. 

Students in Grades 3rd to 9th can work with a tutor in writing, math and reading. Tutoring will be available on 

Mondays and Thursdays every week until May 2024. Youth Services are being expanded. Due to community 

interest and high attendance, Baby Storytime and Doggie Tales are expanding to twice a month. 

 

In honor of Veteran’s Day, we will host a discussion about the USS Midway. A 

representative from the USS Midway will be here to give an interesting behind the 

scenes talk about how the Midway became the fifth most visited museum in the United 

States. The event will take place on Monday, November 6 at 11am. Join us at the 

library as we observe Veterans Day. 

 

The Encinitas Branch Library is grateful to the Friends of Encinitas Library for the generous financial support 

and continuous dedication to making possible high-quality programming and services. 

~ Diana Minuzzi, Head Librarian 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Now in its 17th season, One Book, One San Diego is proud to announce a slate of selections designed to 

inspire you, your family and friends to read and discuss the same book. The One Book, One San Diego 

Advisory Committees reviewed hundreds of book nominations from across the region and chose one book 

for each category: adults, teens and kids. Each powerful title exemplifies courage, hope, advocacy and 

solidarity. For Spanish language readers, both the teens and kids selections are available in Spanish 

translation. These books can be checked out at SD County Library branches or through Libby. Book 

details—next page. 



PRESIDENT'S CORNER 

It’s fall and students have returned to school. 

Even if you are not in the classroom, it’s always a 

good time to read. Visit the Friends Bookstore or 

Amazon online bookstore for deals on a wide 

selection of high-quality books.  

 

For 2024, the board nominated Coleen Flaherty as 

a director. Coleen is a longtime volunteer and 

serves on the Bookstore Management committee 

as new volunteer coordinator. Karin Fittante will 

become vice president while Terrell Tyra, current 

vice president, will head the nominating 

committee.  
 

As part of its author presentations 

series, the Friends held two 

successful events in July. Chuck 

Bieler, former director of the San 

Diego Zoo, spoke about his new 

book and how he “earned his 

stripes” at the Zoo.  

 

Later in July, J. Grant Brittain, a 

renowned skateboard photographer, 

presented a slide show and 

autographed books of his skateboard 

photographs.  

 

Our popular First Sunday concert series continues, 

with exciting new musicians and old favorites. 

Performances are usually full so arrive early! 

- Jim Austin 

 One Book One San Diego  

Book  Winners 2023 

(Adult) The Sum of Us: What Racism Costs 

Everyone and How We Can Prosper Together 

New York Times Bestseller by Heather McGhee 

 

Heather McGhee’s specialty is the American 

economy—and the mystery of why it so often fails 

the American public. Following a deeply personal 

journey across the country, McGhee finds proof of 

what she calls the Solidarity Dividend: the benefits 

we gain when people come together across race to 

accomplish what we simply can’t do on our own. The 

Sum of Us is not only a brilliant analysis of how we 

arrived where we are but also a heartfelt message, 

delivered with startling empathy, from a black 

woman to a multiracial America. It leaves us with a 

new vision for a future in which we finally realize 

that life can be more than a zero-sum game. 

 

  

(Teen) Iveliz Explains It All  

Newbery Honor Award Winner by Andrea Beatriz 

Arango; illustrated by Alyssa Bermudez 

 

How do you speak up when it feels like no one is 

listening? In this timely and moving novel in verse, 

Iveliz navigates seventh grade while facing mental 

health challenges. Powerful and compassionate, 

Andrea Beatriz Arango’s debut explores finding your 

voice, advocating for the help and understanding you 

deserve, and discovering that those who really love 

you will stay by your side no matter what. 

 

  

(Kids) Nigel and the Moon 

by Antwan Eady; illustrated by Gracey Zhang 

 

When Nigel looks up at the moon, his future is 

bright. He imagines himself as…an astronaut, a 

dancer, a superhero, too! But it’s Career Week at 

school, and Nigel can’t find the courage to share his 

dreams. It’s easy to whisper them to the moon, but 

not to his classmates—especially when he already 

feels out of place. From debut author Antwan Eady 

and artist Gracey Zhang comes a glowing tale about 

the young dreaming big. A perfect story to 

demonstrate how pride in where we come from can 

bring a shining confidence. 



BOOKSTORE NEWS 
Thanks to all of you Members for bringing in your 

gently used books, CDs, DVDs, records, sheet music 

in books and puzzles! We have had a summer with 

lots of donations, but you need to keep them coming! 

At the moment we are low on newer fiction, art 

books, and classics. Please spread the word to your 

family members, neighbors and friends to bring their 

donations to our Bookstore. Library staff will accept 

small donations during the hours that we are not 

open. You can also check our website at 

www.encinitaslibfriends.org for our hours and other 

information. We accept 4 boxes/bags per person/day 

due to space issues. 

 

Each month we have a 2/1Sale on one category in 

our collection. September was History which sold 

like hotcakes. Our October Sale is Sports, Pets and 

Animals. November the category is Blue Dot Books 

which are normally $1/ea. This  means they are 2/$1 

during November! Our Blue Dots are books that are 

All Time Favorites and Prize winning Literature that 

are not current but much loved. Check out this Sale 

on the Blue Carts outside as well as the large displays 

inside. These are on sale in their usual place as well. 

In December we bring out all the holiday books, 

CDs and DVDs that have been saved over the past 

year.  

 

Sometimes customers miss some of our small but 

interesting sections in the Bookstore. Those are 

Humor, Large Print, True Crime, Westerns, Poetry & 

Essays and Short Stories. Ask our Volunteer where 

to find these categories. Do you know that most of 

our CDs are 2/$1 and our DVDs are $1 each? We are 

the best deal in town by far! 

 

We have over 50 Volunteers now. Most Volunteers 

only work 2 shifts/month. Each shift is 3 1/2 hours. 

You can even volunteer to be just a Substitute. We 

really need subs. Just ask at the desk or inquire on 

our website. We now have 23 Sorters who go 

through all our donations to find those books that we 

can sell in our store or on Amazon. We support many 

of the free Children’s and Adult programs that occur 

at our Library. The Library could not offer many of 

these programs without our support. Check out the 

Library Website for the program Schedule. 

Bookstore Sales also pay the musicians for our free 

monthly Sunday Concerts. 

 

Thanks so much for being a member and for your 

continued support! 

~ Joyce King, Bookstore Coordinator 

 

— AMAZON MARKETPLACE — 

Be sure to check out the hundreds of books  

available on   

http://www.amazon.com/shops/FOEL-Bookstore   

All proceeds go to support the Encinitas Library.  

Happy Bookstore customers making their selections. 

 

http://www.amazon.com/shops/FOEL-Bookstore


1st SUNDAY CONCERTS  

 

 

October 1, 2023 - The Leonard Patton Quartet featuring Ed Kornhauser on Keyboards 

Leonard Patton is one of the premier jazz vocalists in Southern California and has 

recorded and performed with some of the top musicians including Antonio Sanchez, 

Lionel Loueke, Peter Sprague and recently Pat Metheny. Mr. Patton is also the 

proprietor of the Jazz Lounge in San Diego. Ed Kornhauser is San Diego's jazz piano 

workhorse performing with all the top musicians in town and one of the most in 

demand pianists on the West Coast. He was named Best Jazz Artist of 2022 by the San 

Diego Music Awards. 

 

November 5, 2023 – MandoBasso 

“ First -- curiosity. The simple incongruity forms a question mark. A big ol' bass and a 

high-pitched mandolin, side by side? Like throwing a growling mastiff in with a 

mewling kitten.” -Gordon Johnson KCET But then listen to the music, and be 

convinced. MandoBasso is both the name of their duo and the name of their first 

album. Bill Bradbury plays the mandolin. Gunnar Biggs plays the bass. Together they 

play MandoBasso music. Crazy-quilt music. At its core is American country music, 

the kind heard floating on Smokey Mountain mists from the front porch of holler 

cabins. It's like a sip from the dipper of water drawn fresh from the well. But listen 

some more and jazz influences become apparent as do classical underpinnings. Keep listening and Celtic 

music drifts in as do complex progressions borrowed from World Music. Crazy, but damn good. 

 

December 3, 2023 – The Daneen Wilburn Gospel Sextet 

Daneen Wilburn is one of San Diego’s most sought-after Gospel and Jazz 

vocalists. She is the daughter of two Gospel quartet singers and grew up 

singing gospel with her five siblings: all musicians. This performance will 

showcase that musical history as she shares the stage with her two sisters, 

Margie Holmes and Joanna Broussard. She is accompanied by Richard Sellers 

on drums, Michael Kennedy on bass and Grammy Winner, Kamau Kenyatta 

on piano. 

 

If you missed Daneen’s last appearance at First Sunday Concerts do not make the same mistake again. Last 

year she had us openly weeping with her jazz and soul ballads. This year she is back with a world class band to 

enrich our Sunday and explore the roots of Jazz and Soul: a Gospel set, curated especially for us. The energy 

will be through the roof! This premium concert is made possible by a generous donation from the Betty Scalise 

Foundation which is dedicated to promoting live music in San Diego. 

All concerts are held in the Community Room—2 p.m. to 3 p.m. 



 

FRIENDS  MISSION  STATEMENT 

To support the Encinitas Library as it strives to encourage literacy, lifelong learning, and the love of 

reading throughout our diverse community.  Through fundraising, we seek to enhance the library’s 

resources, increase the community’s access to information and knowledge, and provide a vibrant 

cultural gathering place. 

Greetings from Awaken the Poet Within:   
 

Hello Friends: Surprise! After our Awaken the Poet 

Within group on Saturday, July 22, I was surprised by a 

party in the Community Room of Encinitas library 

during which Kaija Holland, from Supervisor Joel 

Anderson’s office, presented me with a Proclamation 

announcing July 25, 2023 as “Marit Anderson Day.” 

Because Awaken the Poet Within became an “official” library group on  

July 25, 2015, my “sneaky friends” chose July 25 as the day to honor 

community poetry. July 25, 2023 was important for another reason: Emmett 

Till and his mother Mamie Till-Mobley, on what would be Emmett’s 82nd birthday, finally got a Proclamation 

and three National Monument sites. I'm proud to share this auspicious day of Proclamations with Emmett and 

his mom, and I'm proud to live in a city that values art, poetry and diversity. Jim Babwe created a cool video 

for the surprise party titled “Marit Has Some Sneaky Friends” and here’s the link: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sKpAfKdEOKY. 

 

Another memorable Full Moon Poets Poetry Slam took place August 30th at 

the La Paloma Theatre on the night of a full BLUE MOON. Here’s a link for 

Full Moon Poets Facebook Page with still photos of every poet by Jay Styron: 

https://www.facebook.com/fullmoonpoets/photos. Here’s a link for edited 

video of the Full Blue Moon Poetry Slam by Timeline Studios and Clint 

Burkett: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fA4CfvuYQVo. 

 

October 27th will find Awaken the Poet Within in the periodicals room talking 

Skulls & Poetry in a workshop for Dia de los Muertos at Encinitas Library. 

The 2nd POETRY TAKEOVER of Encinitas Library is COMING on Saturday, November 4 with poetry for 

the whole family. For Art Night Encinitas on Saturday, November 18 – Awaken the Poet Within will host an 

Ekphrastic Poetry Workshop followed by open mic at Encinitas Library. Our group, Awaken the Poet 

Within, meets in person at Encinitas Library from noon to 2:00 pm on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each 

month through 2023. We meet in our Zoom room on the 1st Saturday of each month from 11:00 am to  

1:00 pm (except November 4 which is Poetry Takeover day). Contact me, Marit Anderson, with any 

questions, to be added to our email list, or for the 1st Saturday Zoom link: drmartyanderson@sbcglobal.net.  

Peace, Love & Poetry. 

 

  BOOKSTORE HOURS      

 

   Sunday 1PM to 4PM 

   Monday 10AM to 4PM 
   Tuesday 11AM to 4PM 
   Wednesday 11AM to 4PM 
   Thursday 10AM to 4PM 
    Friday 10AM to 4PM 
    Saturday 10AM to 4PM 



~~More Library News~~ 

 

For Encinitas Library updates, events,  

and Bookstore happenings visit us on 

 

FACEBOOK , TWITTER or INSTAGRAM 

www.encinitaslibfriends.org 

www.instagram.com/friendsofencinitaslibrary/   

 

Shop on Amazon and support the Friends.  

Visit https://smile.amazon.com/ch/95-3533842 

 

The agreement between SDCL and Laubach Literacy Council 

of San Diego is finalized. Laubach will provide free literacy 

and English as a Second Language (ESL) adult classes at 

various SDCL branches. Encinitas is one of those branches. We 

need to recruit students!  

 

Once again, The Library will be partnering with Marilyn McPhie, President of Storytellers of San Diego, to 

host a workshop on Saturday, October 7 from 10 am to 12 pm in the community room. This will be a pilot 

program, and it will be evaluated for possible follow-up workshops. Professional storytellers will expertly 

guide participants through the creative process with storytelling resources and strategies. 

 

The new Adult Services Librarian is starting a new Book Club! It will meet on the second 

Tuesday of the month at 5:30 pm on October 10 and November 14 with a break in December. 

Come in or call the library to sign-up and check-out a copy of the book. The first book we 

will read is Nothing to See Here by Kevin Wilson. Wilson’s book is wholly original with an 

unlikely governess taking care of twins with an utterly unique problem – they can burst into 

flame. The story is funny and will generate a great conversation about family, parenthood, 

and privilege. 

 

As part of the Dia de los Muertos celebration, the library will host a first session of an Altar 

Workshop on Thursday, October 19 from 3 to 6:30 pm. Facilitated by local artist Luis Murguia, participants 

make their own papier-mâché altar art object. All materials are provided, and everyone is welcome! On Friday, 

October 27, a second session of altar decoration, festivities that include mariachi, ballet folklorico, crafts, a 

poetry workshop and Ofrenda will take place from 3 to 6:30 pm. This celebration is in partnership with the 

City of Encinitas and is possible with generous funding from Friends of Encinitas Library. All are invited to 

honor the memory of a loved one by contributing a photograph or non-valuable remembrance to the Ofrenda 

which will be on display from October 24 through November 3. Encinitas Library expands beyond its walls to 

connect with the community in the form of MiraCosta’s Dia de los Muertos event at the San Elijo campus. 

This event takes place on Sunday, October 29, 12 to 4 pm. SDCL will have a table and staff from Encinitas 

and Cardiff branches will be present to talk about library services. 

 

Second Annual Poetry Takeover of Encinitas Library will take place on Saturday, November 4, 10:30 am to 

4:30 pm. There will be workshops for kids and adults. Poetry winners will be invited to present their poems 

with a Community Open Mic Finale! 

~Diana Minuzzi, Head Librarian  

Baby Storytime and Doggie Tales expanded to twice a 

month due to community interest and high attendance. 

https://www.encinitaslibfriends.org/
https://www.instagram.com/friendsofencinitaslibrary/
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/95-3533842

